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For the attention of Marilyn Taylor

10th September 2014
Dear Ms Taylor
Hough on the Hill Neighbourhood Plan Strategic Environmental Assessment Screening Report
Thank you for your email inviting comments from English Heritage on the Screening Report referred to above.

For the purposes of this consultation, English Heritage will confine its advice to the following criteria for determining the likely significance of effects (Schedule 1 of SEA Regulations) in respect of our area of concern, cultural heritage: 
‘The value and vulnerability of the area likely to be affected due to: special natural characteristics or cultural heritage;’
English Heritage notes that the report states that in respect of this criteria, the answer as to whether the Hough on the Hill Neighbourhood Plan is likely to have a significant environmental effect is no.

The Justification for this screening assessment is that there a number of listed buildings within the Neighbourhood Area and Hough on the Hill contains a designated Conservation Area which the policies within the neighbourhood Plan are designed to protect. It also concludes that the Neighbourhood Plan is unlikely to adversely affect the value and vulnerability of the area in relation to its natural or cultural heritage. It is stated that if anything it will provide greater support to enhance the natural and cultural assets in the area.

There are numerous listed buildings within the Neighbourhood Area. A number are highly graded; the Grade I Church of All Saints in Hough on the Hill, the Grade II * St John’s Chapel in Brandon and the Grade II* Brandon Old Hall. There is a scheduled monument at Castle Hill in Hough on the Hill and the centre of this village is a conservation area.
In addition, there are various undesignated heritage assets in terms located within the Neighbourhood Area. 
English Heritage notes that in section of the report detailing the Screening Outcome at 5.1, the report concludes that it is unlikely there will be any significant environmental effects in relation to any of the criteria set out in Schedule 1 of the SEA regulations and therefore does not need to be subject to SEA. Reasons for this conclusion include:
· The Hough on the Hill Neighbourhood Plan supports the implementation of policies in the adopted South Kesteven Local Plan (Core Strategy), particularly Policies SP1 and EN1, which have already been subject to SEA and assessed as having no significant environmental effects.
· The Hough on the Hill Neighbourhood Plan seeks to avoid or minimise negative environmental effects of through the provision of guidance on issues which should be considered when making proposals within the Neighbourhood Area. It is, therefore, likely to have an indirect positive environmental effect by setting out how developers can avoid adverse effects on a number of environmental receptors.’

English Heritage agrees with this conclusion. We would request that we are fully consulted on future iterations of the Hough on the Hill Neighbourhood Plan; English Heritage wishes to ensure that an understanding of historic environment, including designated heritage assets and locally important assets, and the contribution that the historic environment makes to local character, is fully considered when Neighbourhood Plans are being prepared.
On the basis of the information supplied, and in the context of the criteria

set out in Schedule 1 of the Environmental Assessment Regulations [Annex II of

‘SEA’ Directive], English Heritage concurs with the Council that the preparation of a

Strategic Environmental Assessment is not required.

The views of the other three statutory consultation bodies should be taken into

account before the overall decision on the need for an SEA is made.
I should be pleased if you could send a copy of the determination as required by

REG 11 of the Environmental Assessment of Plans and Programmes Regulations

2004.
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you wish to discuss any of these comments. 

Yours sincerely  
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Mark White
Historic Environment Planning Adviser
E-mail: mark.white@english-heritage.org.uk
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Please note that English Heritage operates an access to information policy.

Correspondence or information which you send us may therefore become publicly available
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